From: 
Sarah Postlethwaite  

Sent:
22 February 2012 16:36

To:
Rebekah Morgan

Subject:
12/00141/F Heath barn

Hi Rebekah

A daytime inspection for bats was undertaken in November 2011, which revealed the barn was used by hibernating pipistrelle bats as well as some other species, most likely during the summer months. Further surveys need to be carried out in order to determine the species and numbers using the barn, in order that a mitigation strategy can be produced. This work will need to be done anyway in order to get a licence to convert the barn, since it is a known bat roost. There is potential to provide mitigation for bats in the proposed garage, where features such as a bat loft and hibernation crevices could be provided. 

Therefore the following should be attached as a condition with any permission:

No works to the barn are to take place until the results of two bat activity surveys on two separate days have been submitted to Cherwell for approval in writing. The surveys are to take place between the months of May to August inclusive. The report is to include details of appropriate mitigation that will ensure the development will not have an adverse impact on the local bat population. The garage could be designed in such a way as to include features for summer roosting, such as a bat loft, and winter hibernation, such as sutiable crevices/bat tubes incorporated within the walls. 

All works are to proceed in accordance with the approved scheme.

Regards,

Sarah 

Sarah Postlethwaite MIEEM

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council

01295 227912

